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Dear Friends,  

Our first grandbaby is here and healthy!  James Kynaston Guastella was 

born 6 pounds, 11 ounces on April 25, to our daughter Kari and her husband 

Ben.  The name Kynaston was adopted from one of triplets whom Kari 

babysat when she was in High School 15 years ago in Dallas.  Martha and I 

are so grateful for James Kynaston.  We pray for him everyday and eagerly 

look forward to knowing him better in the years to come.    

Lately, I have been thinking about new life. New life brings renewed purpose.  

A new grandson brings new life into our 68 year old house.  The end of the 

drought means new life for our tiny lawn at home.  New zucchini and tomato 

plants in our garden bring fresh new life to our plates.   

There is also new life developing in our church.  In the first half of this year 

we added 10% to our membership.  The new members 

are from China, Singapore, Malaysia, Indonesia and India.  

We also have long-time Fremont residents returning to 

church for the first time in many years.  These new mem-

bers bring diversity and new perspectives to our church 

family.  They attend worship regularly and are involved in 

Life Groups, womenôs luncheons, outreach events, usher-

ing and a host of other activities.  I am extremely grateful for all of this new 

life and for all at IPC who have welcomed the new members with divine love. 

The Apostle Paul wrote in II Corinthians 5:17: ñTherefore if anyone is in 

Christ, he is a new creature; the old things passed away; behold, new things 

have come.ò  New life is what follows being in Christ.  This is the exciting new 

birth we are now experiencing at IPC.  The challenge of embracing new life is 

dependent upon committing to memory some of the old things we are used to 

doing and accepting the new.  Martha and I are in the final stages of restoring 

and rebuilding my childhood home.  We have taken pictures of the old.  We 

are keeping these in a memory file and in a picture file while choosing to   

embrace the new things God has placed in our lives.  In the same way, let us 

thankfully store the old in our memories; creating room to embrace the new 

life in our church.                                                                                                                 

        Pastor Larry  
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  Pastor Larryõs Notes 
ñOne nation, under God, indivisible with liberty and justice for all.ò  Do you remember reciting those 

words of the Pledge of Allegiance in school when you were growing up?  With our present political 

polarization it seems we have forgotten those words.  So for four Sundays during the month of June 

starting June 11 and leading up to the birthday of our nation in July, I will be talking about how those 

words relate to us as followers of Jesus Christ.  

The first week, June 11, we will look at what ñone nationò means in terms of loyalty as Americans 

versus being Godôs chosen representatives as Christ followers.  In week two, June 18, Fatherôs Day, 

we will talk about what it means for a nation to be ñunder Godò.  Those words ñunder Godò were  

added by Presbyterian President Dwight Eisenhower and I will talk about why they were added to 

our national pledge.  How do we live under God in a culture that is becoming increasingly hostile   

toward the things of God?  Week three, June 25, we will look at the idea of ñindivisibleò.  How do we 

as Jesus followers stand united spiritually even though we may have differences politically?  Finally 

in week four, July 2, we will look at what ñliberty and justice for allò means in a time when immigration 

is a hot topic.  How do we, in this culture, love with grace without compromising truth?  

My intention will be to address the issues we are dealing with while trying not to be partisan so that 

nothing is taken away from the power of the cross of Jesus Christ.  We live in a great country and it 

is the responsibility of all of us who live here and especially Christ followers to keep it great and pass 

it on to the next generation.  I look forward to sharing these current and interesting topics with you 

on Sundays, this summer.  You may also watch videos of this series or read it by visiting our      

website: www.irvingtonpres.org.   

On Wednesdays, beginning June 7 and continuing through June 28, Pastor Ken Jacobsen, a retired 

Presbyterian Pastor, will be teaching a course on comparative religion.  Pastor Ken has been        

attending IPC  for a while and has great insight into our struggles to effectively minister to our     

community.  Many of our neighbors are immigrants; many come from other faiths and backgrounds.  

How do we talk to them?  What do we say beyond ñgo talk to our Pastor.ò  It starts with knowing 

what they believe and clearly understanding what we believe.  This class will explore evangelism in 

the context of world religions.  To understand others, we must understand our own message and 

background.  Then we explore Hinduism and Buddhism.  We will look at how they have interfaced 

with our Christian faith.  Finally we will delve into Islam and its relationship with Christianity.  Did you 

know that Islam teaches that Jesus is the Son of God who was born of the Virgin Mary and will come 

again leading Godôs armies at the day of Judgement?  So, what is the difference between Islam and 

Christianity and why is it important?  Come to the McKowen Room at 7 pm and participate in this  

exciting class. 

Invite your friends and neighbors to join us for worship on Sundays at 10:00 am.  Encourage them to 

stay and mingle at the fellowship hour that will be held on the patio during the summer.   

I am on study leave June 4-10, and will take a summer course titled ñPreaching the Resurrectionò at 

Yale Divinity in Connecticut.  Pastor Martha will preach in my absence and serve communion. 
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               Session News & Notes   -  Mustapha Baksh 

Session held its regular meeting on May 16.  We began with prayer for Godôs guidance as we     

continue to work together for His glory.  The first half hour was dedicated to worship as we sang, 

praised the Lord and had communion.  Session prayed for healing and blessings of the many    

members in the congregation who are ill.  Pastor Larry then took us through a reading and discus-

sion of ACTS 3:1-14.   

The minutes of the April 18 regular session meeting and a special online meeting on May 3, to ap-

prove a Session sponsored picnic on May 28 were approved.  In addition, Session approved a     

motion for Pastorôs vacation schedule in 2017 and to hold Communion Sunday on September 10, 

rather than the first weekend when Pastor is on vacation. 

The Clerk and Assistant Clerk shared a brief report on the Presbytery meeting that they attended on 

May 7.  The next Presbytery meeting is scheduled for September 9, at First Newark Presbyterian. 

Pastorôs report  indicated that for 2017 and excluding Palm Sunday and Easter, we are averaging 70 

adults in worship and seven children in class.  Even though several of our long-term members were  

unable to attend worship because of illness, it is important to note that on the first Sunday of May, 

attendance was the same as in 2014, with many new faces in the congregation.  The next new 

member seminar is scheduled for Sunday June 11.  Pastor Martha will preach on Sunday June 4 

when Pastor is on study leave.  There were visits and communion to seven members who could not 

attend church and Pastor Larryôs next sermon series titled ñUnder Godò commences on June 11. 

The financial report for May was not available but finance was able to prepare an expense summary 

of 2017vs2016 that highlighted the areas that account for the 2017 deficit. 

Elder Pat Jeffries shared the plan for Sunday May 28.  Worship will be outdoors followed by a      

picnic.  During worship, there will be a short celebration of Harry Berkheimer who served in WW 11.  

Church Alive Ministry is actively involved in all facets of the planning.  Session members who will be 

in town, were requested to help with erecting the tent and cooking.  About 700 mailings were done 

in a particular geographic area of the church and there are expectations for a good turnout.  

The Nominating Committee is beginning to work on getting new members for Deacons.  Because of 

the size of our congregation it is usually difficult to fill all the open Deacon positions.  The Clerk 

shared a plan on enhancing the role of the Deacons going forward.  There was a trifold and a power 

point presentation delineating how Session can enhance the role of the Deacons.  Members were 

requested to review the recommendation and come prepared to discuss at the next meeting.  

In an attempt to define a marketing name for the church that would make us more attractive to any-

one searching for a church on the internet and one that is more easily identified with our community, 

there was a presentation and discussions on how we should proceed.  Members were requested to    

review the presentation, make recommendations and be prepared to discuss at the next meeting. 

The meeting closed in group prayer at 9:05 pm, thanking the Lord for our time together, prayers for 

teamwork in Session and for the many activities that are planned in the next few months.  



Irvington Presbyterian Church         page 4                        June, 2017 

Deaconsõ Corner 
The Ministry of Compassion and Service   -  Mary Lou Craig 

Up Coming Events 

Compassion in this ministry was again evident as Deacons led by Mary Lou Craig helped a church 

member settle in after recent surgery.  Deacons prepped the apartment by       

relocating furniture and repositioning items so that the member can recuperate 

comfortably and move around safely and efficiently. 

 

 

The Deacons hosted a joint baby shower and luncheon on May 21st at 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., to 

congratulate Kari Guastella, whose baby boy, James was born on Tuesday April 25; and for Tessy 

Geevarghese, who is expecting her second child this month.              

The Deacons prepared a delicious lunch and the new and expecting 

mothers gasped and oohed as they opened their many gifts.                                                                                   

Thank you Deacons for your elaborate preparations and to the IPC 

community for all the generous gifts you ñshoweredò on the babies.  

Happy Mothers Day 

For the Deacons, Motherôs Day has always been celebrated with flowers signifying gratitude, love 

and admiration for all mothers.  Many of the Deacons met on    Saturday to make 

corsages and on Motherôs Day, pinned a  corsage on every mother who attended 

worship service.  Traditionally, pink carnations represent gratitude and love, red 

carnations signify admiration and white carnations are worn in remembrance of a 

mother.  

June 11, we celebrate Graduation Sunday when we honor all high school and college graduates 

from our church.   

                                                                                                                                                        

June 18, we will honor the Fathers in our church by serving strawberry short cake during the Social 

Hour following service.  
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Missions: The Heart of the Church  
Praying for South Sudan  - Patti Boyland 

The Republic of South Sudan is a new countryðit was formed in 2011.  At that time, there was great 

jubilation and hope.  Its people had previously been under the oppressive   

Islamic government of  Sudan, to the north.  South Sudanôs population is 

largely black African and there are many Christians there.  However, very 

soon after independence, tribal warfare broke out in South Sudan and has 

continued off and on for many years.   

The country has oil and rich agricultural land, but feuding, fighting, killing,  

looting, and burning of villages has destroyed the economy; and much of the 

population is displaced and faces famine.  Tens of thousands have been killed.  Over one million 

people have fled their homes, most of them women and children.  Almost 300,000 people are at risk 

of dying of hunger. 

Because South Sudan is not a major player in world politics, or a threat to us in the United States, 

we rarely hear about it in the news.  Yet our brothers and sisters 

are suffering terribly. 

What can a person do?  We can give money, through organiza-

tions such as World Vision.  But God has given us a powerful 

tool - prayer.  In James 5:16b we read, ñThe prayer of a right-

eous person is powerful and effective.ò  And we are righteous in 

Godôs eyes through what Christ has done for us! 

For about seven years a group of women at our church have met on the 

second Thursday of every month in the McKowen Room to pray for South 

Sudan.  We are associated with ñShe 

Is Safeò, a Christian organization    

devoted to encouraging and helping 

our sisters and their children in      

perilous situations.  Through She Is Safe, we are in contact with 

a number of women in South Sudan who love Jesus, are desir-

ous to spread the Gospel and, of course, are struggling to keep 

their families safe and feed them in the very dangerous situation 

in South Sudan. 

Wonôt you join us?  Our sisters in South Sudan need our prayers, and God promises he can use our 

prayers.  If you would like to be an active member of this prayer group or for more information, 

please contact Mary Ellen McKowen at 510-657-6360. 
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  Family Ministry Update  -  Stephanie Yamada 

Family Summer Events 

ñPraise the Lord! How joyful are those who fear the Lord and delight in obeying his commands. Their 

children will be successful everywhere, an entire generation of godly people will be blessed.ò Psalm 

112:1-2 

Middle School - Sixth, Seventh, and Eighth graders are invited to join us on 

Wednesday afternoons for Middle School Club, June 28  ï August 23 from 3:30 ï 

5:00.  We will enjoy fun games and friends while we learn more about our amazing 

God! Plan to join us and invite your friends!  We will meet in the Youth room ï see 

you there! 

Vacation Bible School -  ñCamp Outò - Friday evening and Saturday morn-

ing, June 23-24.  Children will learn that Jesus is the light of the world through 

a fun camping-themed adventure.  Children ages three through the fifth grade 

will get ñsômoreò of Jesus on this special VBS weekend.  For more information, 

pick up a form at the registration table on Sunday, register online at               

irvingtonpres.org or call the church office at  (510)657-3133. 

Family Movie and Pizza Night - Wednesday, June 28, at 7:00 pm, gather 
with IPC families and friends for dinner and watch a super football movie, ñFacing 

the Giants.ò RSVP so we can plan for enough food.  Donations accepted. 

Oakland Zoo Trip - Sunday, July 23, caravan with friends and family to the Oakland Zoo!  The 
zoo is nationally known for its excellent elephant exhibit and has 

been praised for allowing their elephants to roam freely. Action for 

Wildlife is a primary concern at Oakland Zoo.  The Zoo is actively 

involved with many researchers and organizations dedicated to 

various conservation projects around the world.  Pack a picnic 

lunch to enjoy, or purchase lunch there.  We will leave after wor-

ship service, 11:15, to arrive together at the zoo.  Parking is $10/

vehicle.  Oakland Zoo is open from 10-4.  Group tickets are available for 12+ people; deadline for 

reservations is July 1.  For discounted tickets, all parties must enter together; no refunds. Group pric-

es: $14.75/adult, $10.75/child (2-14) and seniors.  Standard zoo admission is $18.75/adult, $14.75 

children and seniors. 

Fall Kick off Event - Sunday,  September 10, IPC will be ñkicking offò a new Sunday school 
year!  Join your friends and family for new education programs followed by a BBQ, ice cream social 

and bounce house! 

For Questions or more information, Call the church office (510) 657-3133 or contact                                                                   

Stephanie Yamada, Director of Family Ministries. Call or text: 650-773-6511 


